
Dear Neighbor: 

Happy New Year! We have reached the point when the Legislature has returned for the 2023 Legislative Session. While some 
of you are accustomed to receiving this constituent survey, for others this is an introduction to your new Assemblymember. 
Each year, I send a constituent survey asking for input on potential priorities for the NYS Legislature in the upcoming session, 
bills that may be considered, and feedback on the issues that are important to you. My job as a public servant is to serve 
and represent the interests of the 108th District. For those of you who do not know me, I pride myself on responsiveness and 
I work with my office to assist constituents with navigating state agencies and cutting through red tape.
As always, my office is available to assist in any way we can. If you are looking for assistance regarding state or local 
government issues, please do not hesitate to contact me by calling (518) 455-4474 or by emailing mcdonaldj@nyassembly.
gov. Something that many people know about me is that I do check and respond to my own emails. To receive community 
and legislative updates, please join my mailing list by visiting my New York Assembly website at www.nyassembly.gov/
mem/John-T-McDonald-III.
I encourage you to reach out to me: whether to provide feedback on issues, share any ideas you may have, or discuss a 
problem that needs to be tackled. I am always willing to meet with constituents in my office, out in the district, by phone 
or virtually through Zoom. Hearing your voice and what matters to you is extremely beneficial as we shape our legislative 
agenda and prioritize the needs of the district. It is a privilege to serve you and it is an honor that I will never take for 
granted. Thank you for completing the enclosed survey, my door is always open and I look forward to talking to you soon.
Sincerely,

John T. McDonald III, RPh

NEWS From
Assemblymember

John T. McDonald III 

1.	 As we continue to see the impacts of climate change, discussions have been ongoing as to what the next steps are beyond the 
Climate Leadership and Community Protection Act (“CLCPA”) that was enacted into law in 2019 and how to fund the objectives 
of the law. There are multiple bills proposed that would implement a polluter fee structure for carbon and greenhouse gas 
emissions among other provisions. Proponents of these bills estimate that the fees would generate approximately $15 billion per 
year. These revenues would be split toward funding for community-based organizations located in or serving environmental 
justice communities, funding renewable energy projects, and funding energy rebates for low- and moderate-income New 
Yorkers. In addition, a percentage of funds are committed toward offsetting the loss of fossil fuel-related jobs and revenues. 
 
Concerns have been raised by some as to whether costs will be passed down to consumers (the bills neither require nor specify 
this), questions around the rebates for low- to moderate-income ratepayers, and general questions as to how the legislation will be 
implemented in practice, including labor provisions in the bill. Understanding that it is not possible to explain the various components 
of complicated bills, are you familiar with these proposed bills? Do you support or oppose passing these proposed bills into law? Why?
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